
SERVING IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

Sunday, June 1, 2014 

 

Greeters ............................................... Bill Webber & Connie Roberts 

Ushers ..................................................................Dave & Carol Davis 

Lay Reader ........................................................................ Betty Hams 

Offertory Elder ............................................................ Linda Kuhlman 

Praying Elder ........................................................ Mary Jane Gregory 

Sound  ............................................................................... Rich Dauma 

Video .................................................................................. Jim Dewey 
 

Deacon Serving Team .......................................  Cindy Fredd-Captain 

Larry & Sue Taylor, Mike & Lynn Shulse, Ralph Fredd 

Mike & Angie Wood, Michelle Pettitt, Philip Dauma 
 

Communion Preparation & Clean Up 

Bill Hams & Mary Jane Gregory 

 

Hospital Calls -June 3 & 5 ................................... Al & Linda Kennett 

Van Drivers .................................................. Mel & Scharlyne Gordon 

Van Transportation: call  Al Kennett 573-248-6947 or 573-985-2541 
 

 

Lectionary Readings for June 1, 2014 
 

Acts 1:6-14; Psalm 68:1-10, 32-35 

1 Peter 4:12-14; 5:6-11; John 1:1-11 
 

******************************** 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

VACATION BIBLE SCHOOL    

     July 13-17   5-8 p.m. 
 

We need everyone’s help to make VBS successful. Find your 

sweet spot in our VBS ministry and sign up today or let 

Mariah know!  We still need: 
 

-Bible Story/Class Teacher: 5yr olds, Kindergarten and 1st 

Grade 

-Mission Project Teacher (nightly story and object lesson), 

-Nursery Teacher 

-Van Drivers 

-Registration Table Volunteers 

-Decoration Volunteers 

-4th of July Float Creators and MORE  
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SERVING IN THE LORD’S HOUSE 

Sunday, May 25, 2014 

 

Greeters ............................................................... Jack & Nancy Binns 

Ushers ................................................................ Ralph & Cindy Fredd 

Lay Reader ................................................................... Sherri Robison 

Offertory Elder .................................................................... Al Kennett 

Praying Elder ....................................................................... Bill Hams 

Sound  .............................................................................. Carl Watson 

Video ................................................................................. Bill Webber 
 

Deacon Serving Team .................................  Jennifer Sanders-Captain  

Sandra Ahlum & Lent Johnson, Julie Walley Sandy Conn 

 Janet Dunn, Curt & Cheryl Wood, Jordan Kinsel 
 

Communion Preparation & Clean Up 

Jim & Kirsten Dewey 

 

Hospital Calls -May 27 & 29 ........................................ Sherry Ingram 

Van Drivers .........................................................Mike & Angie Wood 

Van Transportation: call  Al Kennett 573-248-6947 or 573-985-2541 
 

Lectionary Readings for May 25, 2014 
 

Acts 17:22-31; Psalm 66:8-20 

1 Peter 3:13-22; John 14:15-21 
 

******************************** 
 

 

 

 

The June calendar will be published in next 
week’s Messenger. Please submit any June 
calendar dates by this weekend.  The church 
office will be closed Memorial Day, May 26. 
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FIRST CHRISTIAN CHURCH (Disciples of Christ) 
 

Office .................................................... 573-221-0783 

Office Hours ............ Weekdays 8:30 a.m.—5:00 p.m. 

Fax Number .......................................... 573-221-8709 

Church Email .......................... firstcc3@sbcglobal.net 

Church Website and Online Messengerfcchannibal.org  

WEeCare Office .................................... 573-221-6858 

Steve Barker, Senior Minister 

Mariah Weyand, Youth Minister 

Anita Groner, Secretary/Office Manager 

Anita Foster, WEeCare Director; 

Jason Lovelace, Custodian 

We will have one worship service at 9:30 a.m. 

beginning on Sunday, May 25 and running through 

Labor Day Sunday, August 31.   



 

Congratulations to Grant & Loren Hams upon the birth of 

their daughter, Brynlee Mae Hams, on Thursday, May 15. 

She was 7 lbs, 4 oz and 19 inches.  

Proud Grandparents are Bill & Karen Hams and Great Grandmother, 

Betty Hams.  

 

 

Thank you for your thoughtfulness and hard work in making the 

prayer shawl.  It is great appreciated.  Dick & June Furniss 

PRAYER CONCERNS:  Dick Furniss; Jim King-leukemia; 

Beverly LaGrand; Neil Utterback; Ronnie Swearingen; Paul 

Lewellen; Pat Carter; Carroll Edwards; John Bunn; Evan 

Mercer; Karren Esicar; Amy Davis; Fielding Thomure; Kim 

Ahrens; Katherine Lorentz; Paul Feld; Karen Sherman; Noel 

& Josh Vandebol-cystic fibrosis; Addilyn Richards-May 20th 

appt. for hearing aids; Lana Link-chemo; Janet Wells-back 

surgery May 12; Susan York Wilson-episodes with eyes that 

cause additional blind spots (Ray & Ginnie York’s daughter); 

Nijah Kind-difficult pregnancy (WEeCare employee); Elayna 

Sandeen-5 year old taking chemo for kidney cancer; Judy 

Shuck-stroke; Paul Ericson-cancerous kidney removed May 

30th, Dennis Fishbeck-chemo; John Crisan-heart bypass 

(Cindy Fredd’s father); Hilary Edwards-recovery from 

emergency surgery (Heather Lyng’s sister); Brandon  & 

Angelica Anderson-his aunt was killed in an auto accident. 

  
If you have a new prayer concern, please fill out the blue request 

form in the pew and place in the offering plate. Your request will be 

added to the prayer list. Please contact Mary Pollard at 221-5708 if 

you have a request to be placed on the Prayer Chain.  Please Note:  

Due to privacy concerns, we will not place a request in the 

newsletter unless the box has been checked on the prayer slip.  
 

 

The Prayer List will be cleared in the first newsletter of each 

month. Please fill out a new slip if you wish your request to be 

continued. 

   

                      BARKER’S BYTES... 
 

There are a few items from the church board meeting I would 

like to share with you. 1) The board agreed to pay the additional 

$700.00 needed for the youth mission trip in July, bringing that 

total from the church to $2700.00.  2) There was a motion to 

give $1000.00 to “Fusion” (youth minister’s group in Hannibal) 

to sponsor an area wide youth event in Hannibal-a free 

Christian Concert- sometime in August.  3) There was a motion 

to take $500.00 and purchase a dinner table for 10 at 

Woodhaven’s 50th Anniversary Celebration in Columbia on 

August 23.  If you would be interested in attending the dinner, 

the cost is $50 per person. 
 

There is excitement around the new window project in the 

upper section of the sanctuary and choir room which is being 

paid for by a memorial gift from the Audie & Gertrude Barnett 

Memorial.  We are extremely grateful to the Barnett’s and their 

family for the many years of service and giving to First 

Christian Church.  These windows would not be possible if not 

for the generous gift that FCC received from the Barnett’s. 
 

-Pastor Steve 

 

 

 

 

 

 
The Ole Thyme Church & Social is set for Sunday, June 8th, 2014 at 
Kiwanis Park. Worship will begin at 9:30 and we plan to eat around 
11:00 a.m. Bring a covered dish to share, as well as your lawn chairs 
and any lawn games you would like to play. The Fellowship Division 
will be supplying fried chicken, beverages and table service.  
 
The congregation of Second Christian Church, New London, will be 
joining with us for worship and the picnic. Their choir will be blessing 
ǳǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǎƻƴƎ ŘǳǊƛƴƎ ƻǳǊ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ ǘƛƳŜΗ ¸ƻǳ ŘƻƴΩǘ ǿŀƴǘ ǘƻ Ƴƛǎǎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ 
this blessing. 
 
vǳƛŎƪΣ ǘƘƛƴƪ ƻŦ о ƻŦ ȅƻǳǊ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ǿƘƻ ȅƻǳ ƪƴƻǿ ŘƻƴΩǘ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ 
family. Invite them to join us at Kiwanis Park on June 8th. Can you 
think of a better church family for them to be a part of than FCC? Let 
ǘƘŜƳ ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅΩǊŜ ƳƛǎǎƛƴƎ ƻǳǘ ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ǘƘŜƳ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƛƴΗ 
Hope to see all of you there! 

                           May  

25 ................................................. Dylan Mangrum, Natasha Meininger 

26 ........................................................... Sandy Conn, Charles Clayton 

 Kristie Franklin, Nick Lewellen 

28 ............................................................................. Elizabeth McCarty 

29 ......................................... Susan Ledbetter, Curt Wood, Seth Wade 

30 .................................. Russell Maple, Donna Brown, Tenneil Dittmer 

31 ....................................................... Lon Kilpatrick, Michelle Neuweg 
 

******************************** 
26 ....................................................................... Jim & Claire Bensman 

 James & Melissa Millan 

28 .................................................................... Larry & Christine Daniel 

30 ............................................................................ Ben & Jayme Lane 

 

            
 
 
 

Congratulations to Eric Hudson for completing memorization of the 
books of the New Testament in the 3rd, 4th, and 5th grade Sunday 
School class!   This past Sunday was the final week for Youth Sunday 
School classes.   They will resume with the return of the school year.    
 
 

 

Kaitlyn Willing has been chosen to receive the annual 
FCC Scholarship for $500.  She has been a very active 
member of FCC - in JYF, CYF, Mission Trips and Camp, 

Children's Worship, Church Board, and many organizations at 
HHS.  Kaitlyn will attend Truman State University in the fall and major 
in Psychology.  Congratulations to Kaitlyn!! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following teams will serve Home Communion on June 1st.
  

 

Elder Team:  Debra Wasowicz-Captain; Henry Wasowicz, Paul 

Lewellen, Tom & Beverly Calvert 
 

Deacon Team # 1:  Carl Watson-Captain; Gay Saxbury, Jim Millan, 

Tracy Woollen, Ruth Swearingen, Sherry Lewellen, Stacy Richards, 

Lisa Gordley, Kaitlyn Willing. 

 

Please make this address change in your directory:  
Brad & Tammy Heimer, 56 Pioneer Trail,  Hannibal, MO 



                                            MAY 2014  
Sun  Mon  Tue  Wed  Thu  Fri  Sat  

   
 

 1 
 

2 3 

 

4 
8:15   Parlor Worship 

9:15   Sunday School 

10:30  Worship  

5 
 

1:30 Prayer Partners 

 

6 

 
6:30 Pinkie Pals 

7 12:30 CWF-lunch  

at the Royal Garden 

6:30 Prayer Shawls  

8:00 Al Anon 

8 
 

 

 

9 10 

 

11 
8:15   Parlor Worship 

9:15   Sunday School 

10:30  Worship  

3:00   Dessert Cruise 

12 

  

1:30 Prayer Partners 

5:00 WEeCare Meeting 

13 14 
 

 

6:00 Board Meeting 

8:00 Al Anon 

 

15 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   WEeCare Graduation 

16  17  

 
 

 

18  

8:15   Parlor Worship 

9:15   Sunday School 

10:30  Worship  

 

19  

 

1:30 Prayer Partners 

 

20 21 
 

 

 

 

 

8:00 Al Anon 

22 

 

23 24 

25 

 

 

9:30  Worship in the 

         Sanctuary 

26   

 

 

 

   Church Office Closed 

27 38 

 
8:00 Al Anon 

29 30 31 

       




